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Guayaquil, 31st August 1876

Dear Mr. Sander, 
with this mail I am sending 144 crates containing plants to Thomas Hill. They are No. 123 to 266, labelled F.S. & Cie., T. Hill, Southampton, with an instruction to forward these to you as soon as possible.
They contain:

1500 Od. hallii
950 Trichopilia fragrans,

550 Oncid. macranthum
250 Oncidium serratum
7000 Odontoglossum cirrhosum
300 Mesospinidium sanguineum,

and a few thousand begonias which I did not count because of lack of time.

In the four small crates there are 2150 begonias which are smaller than a nut. I could not bring all the begonias because I did not have enough crates but by 1st October they will all be despatched. There are a further 1000 here. I believe that will be sufficient for this year, also the cirrhosum will be sufficient if they all arrive.
This time, Lehmann has very few cirrhosum. I am curious how the first consignment has arrived.

I think Franz should go to Colombia in order to collect the Bollea during the autumn. But I don’t know if Wallis has been there. For my next despatch I plan more begonias, some Epidendrum syringothyrsis and some Oncidium serratum.
Further I wish to report that today I passed a cheque for £100 on 60 day’s sight to Messrs. Bunge & Cie. 

Please write soon how the cirrhosum arrived.

I have also ascertained that Lehmann wants to go to Beunaventura. He has no bolleas yet. Franz has to go to Buenaventura, whatever the cost; I shall go there on the 10th. This means I shall require a further cheque.

Yours faithfully,
E. Klaboch

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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